Southwestern Ohio Ambulatory Research Network

www.med.wright.edu/SOARNet/

Leadership Group Meeting Minutes Thursday April 8, 2010

Private Dining Room A
The Children's Medical Center of Dayton

<u>Present:</u> Jack Pascoe, Caroline McNicholas, Miryoung Lee, Cameron Chumlea, Craig Gjerde Minutes Recorded by: Caroline McNicholas

• ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Representatives from SOAR-Net will speak to the Medical Student Research Club on April 22, 2010 from 6-7:30pm
- 6 SOAR-Net abstracts were accepted to the Annual Pediatric Academic Society meeting. May 1-4, 2010.
- The Social Capital and Underinsured study abstracts were accepted at the Child Health Services Research Meeting in Boston, MA and the AHRQ Annual Practice Based Research Network Meeting in Bethesda, MD.
- We are in the process of submitting a faculty development grant. The focus of the grant will be education.
- We will collaborate with Children's Hospital of Philadelphia (CHOP) on a factor analysis comparing our results on the Maternal Social Support Index. Thanks to Adrienne for sharing the data with CHOP.
- 2. MINUTES minutes from the March 24, 2010 meeting were approved
- 3. COMMUNITY COORDINATOR REPORT- Greg Eberhart, M.D.
 - Greg, Caroline, Bill, and Miryoung have visited Northwest Dayton Pediatrics, South Dayton Pediatrics, Children's Health Clinic, and Ohio Pediatrics to present data on the underinsured study
 - All physicians have agreed to recruit parents for the Parental Advisory Board
 - o Caroline will call the practice managers to get parent names
 - Fall 2009 SOAR-Net newsletter has been published and it is time to begin thinking about spring!
 - The Spring 2010 newsletter will be ready in time for the PBRN meeting in June
 - We will schedule a time to go to Primed Wright Dunbar to present underinsured data to Alonzo Patterson's office
 - Greg and Bill will present the underinsured data the next Community Advisory Board meeting.

4. PROJECTS REPORT

- <u>Underinsured</u> original survey is from University of Colorado
 - Over 2000 surveys have been collected
 - o Abstract accepted by PAS for the 2010 annual meeting

- o Bill, Jack, and Caroline are currently writing the paper. It will be ready to submit by summer 2010.
- o We will do an additional round of data collection in summer 2010.

Maternal Mental Health

- o Abstract presented at the 2009 National PBRN meeting
- o Paper has been submitted to the Journal of Pediatric Healthcare
 - We received positive feedback
 - Resubmitted apprx. 2 weeks ago as a new manuscript

Social Capital Study-

- o Bill, Jack, and Adrienne will begin work on the cross sectional paper
- o Abstract were accepted at 2010 National PBRN and CHSR meetings
- o Data collection is ongoing at WPAFB
- o Diabetes data collection in ongoing at the CMC Diabetes Clinic
 - 100 surveys collected thus far

• PRIME-Net

- Key informant interviews are complete. They are currently being coded
- o Bill, Caroline, and Jack will work together to come up with a recruitment strategy for the focus groups

C

- Asthma– Shalini Forbis and Larry Goldenburg (med student)
 - o Abstracts accepted at PAS
 - o Results indicate that parents are not good at using asthma action plans
 - o Currently doing the data analysis for the group of control parents

5. NEW STUDIES

• Barriers to mental health referrals

- o Caroline and Jack are working with Amy Heneghan, a San Francisco pediatrician and friend of Jack's, to construct a survey
 - 1. We are waiting on Dr. Heneghan's feedback on the questionnaire
- o Gino Roncallo would like SOAR-Net to use WPAFB as a site for this study
- QD vs BID Amoxicillin for strep throat
 - o Goal is to be ready to start by Fall 2010
- Parental attitudes toward Gardasil
 - o Sherman Alter and Shalini will collaborate
- Parents' perceptions of their children's overweight
 - o Protocol for the IRB is almost ready
 - o We will send the protocol to investigators in Texas when approved by IRB

6. NEXT MEETING DATE:

Wednesday May 19, 2010 at 6:30pm - Private Dining Room A